
 

 

[Tower, Emma M.] 
 
 

Mrs. Emma M. Tower 

 
Mrs. Emma M. Tower died Thursday morning at her home in Gloversville 

after a short illness of pneumonia.  Mrs. Tower was born in Little Falls and 
had been a resident of Gloversville for the last 25 years. 

Mrs. Turner was a member of All Souls Universalist church; Hermion 
temple, Pythian Sisters, and was a past grand chief of the Pythian Sisters of 

the state of New York.  She was also a member of the D.A.R. and the Martha 

Jefferson Woman’s Democratic club, all of Gloversville. 
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Tower were residents of Fort Plain for a number of 

years.  Mrs. Tower was popular in all the societies in which she was active.  
She was also a talented pianist and organist.  Mrs. Tower is survived by one 

nephew, William Abel, who made his home with Mrs. Tower, and a cousin, 
Mrs. Arthur White of Gloversville. 

Funeral services were held in the Gloversville Universalist church on 
Saturday, Rev. H. [Henry] B. Taylor of Fort Plain officiating.  Prayer services 

were held in the Catherine Nellis Memorial chapel on Saturday afternoon and 
interment was made in the Fort Plain cemetery.  Many members of the local 

Pythian Sisters, as well as many of Mrs. Tower’s former friends, were 
present at Saturday’s services in the chapel and at the burial. 
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